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July 2015 

 
District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901   Fax: 250-783-5741 

E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca 
www.hudsonshope.ca 

Please join us for a free event 
celebrating the launch of Love 
Hudson’s Hope.  Drop in and 

meet our entrepreneurs, sample 
local food and enter to win 

great prizes! 
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Visitor Centre 
School’s out and let me say there are lots of activities for you and your family or visiting rel-
atives to do in this region.  Each week we get a listing of events happening in all of Northern 
BC.  So no matter which direction you are heading we will have the info you need for any of 
those northern communities.  Maybe you are heading out on a driving holiday and if you are 

let us help you plan out that trip and give you info on the direction and communities you 
plan to visit. If you plan on visiting family maybe we have something from Hudson’s Hope 
they would like.  Maybe a T-shirt, sweatshirt or even a cooler or camp chair all with the new 
Hudson’s Hope logo on them.  

 
If you are going to stay in Hudson’s Hope and just take in the great weather we’ve been 
having, don’t forget the opportunities for swimming at the Pool or out to Cameron Lake for 

the day.  On the District website www.hudsonshope.ca you can find ‘Things to Do’ under the 
adventure tab and a list of great hikes that will keep you busy for a long while.  
 
Each Tuesday (and Saturday in July & August ) you can take in the Farmer’s Market in  
Beattie Park.  Lots of great vendors supplying you with veggies, herbs, plants, knitting, 
crafted items and baking.  Go ahead and treat yourself!  

 
As always you can find us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/pages/Hudsons-Hope-
Visitor-Centre  
 
Till we see you, enjoy the weather  

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre 
Kathy, Christopher and Joey 

http://www.hudsonshope.ca
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Hudsons-Hope-Visitor-Centre
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Hudsons-Hope-Visitor-Centre
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Don’t forget to come in and Check out our Gething Exhibit. 

 

Museum News:  The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society would like to 

congratulate the Heritage Fair winners and wish them luck at the 

provincial showcase! Quinn Rice, Annabelle Lucas - Jarnagin, Davida 

Naisby and Charlie Kehl will be heading to Victoria to participate in 

the 2015 Provincial Heritage fair Showcase.  Big thank you to their 

chaperone Lorna Winnicky! 

 

The Hudson’s Hope Museum is selling Raffle tickets for a four day, three night fish-

ing trip with Finley River Outfitters, tickets are $10 each and the draw is on October 

3rd, 2015 at the museum’s Harvest Social.  Proceeds from the raffle go to support-

ing the Museum Expansion.  Tickets available at the museum! 

 

The museum gift shop is looking for local crafts and artisans – Please contact the 

museum if you are interested in selling items at the gift shop.  

 

Coming in July, the museum gift shop will be selling old fashion candy – Candy 

Sticks, salt water taffy, rock candy, licorice and jaw breakers!  We have a great se-

lection of books and new jewellery too. New T-shirts coming soon! 

 

2015 Memberships:  Come in and sign up, cost for an annual membership is $20, 

and that gives you 10% of in the gift shop, personal invites to events and starting 

this year you will also receive a Museum Newsletter twice a year.  These funds go 

to supporting the museum programming and education programs. 

 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on July 16th at 7pm at St Peter’s 

Church hall.  Everyone is welcome to historical meetings.  If you would like any fur-

ther information, please call the museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at  

hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

Summer hours are Monday to Sunday 9- 5.  

 

Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley that you live 

in!  

 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 

July at Museum 
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Library  
Library Hours:  

Monday/Tuesday 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Wednesday   12:00 pm – 7:00 pm 

Thursday  10:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Friday    12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

Sunday/Saturday  Closed 

Statutory Holidays  Closed 

Hours in effect Victoria Day to Labour Day 

Library will be closed on Wednesday July 1st for Canada Day. 

Regular Children’s Programming update - Another year of Storytime and Library Club 
have come to an end.  Thank you to everyone who attended these programs and helped to 
make them a success.  Both programs will start up again in September! 

Summer Reading Club - SRC will be happening throughout the month of August with young-

er children (3 – 5 years old) meeting on Tuesday mornings and the older children (6 years and 
up) meeting on Thursday mornings from 9:45 – 11:15 a.m.  The program includes many fun 
games, crafts, activities, prizes and medals.  Studies show that summer reading programs 
help promote literacy in younger children and also helps school-age children keep their read-
ing skills and literacy up over the summer months. Registration went well throughout the 
month of June and there are only a few spots left, so come in soon to register your child(ren), 

as space may be limited.  Registration forms are at the Library and also available on our web-

site. 

Gold Panning Workshop – Wally Harwood will be demonstrating the theory and history be-
hind panning for gold here at the library on Wednesday July 22nd at 4:00 pm, everyone is wel-
come!  See ad for more details. 

Lego Robotics – On Wednesday July 29th, we will be having a workshop for children ages 9-
14 here at the library where the children get to learn how to build and program their very own 

Lego robot!  

Friends of the Library – Please come in and sign up as a Friend of the Library.  No, this 
does not mean that you will be inundated with emails, have to show up to a monthly meeting, 
etc.  It does mean that whatever help or services you are available to offer, may be taken ad-
vantage of from time to time.  Perhaps you wouldn’t mind reshelving books, staining an older 
piece of furniture, volunteering at one of our fundraising events, or helping out with the chil-

dren’s programming?  Come on in and sign up for what might interest you.  In appreciation of 

your service to the library, you will be added to our “fine free” patron list when you become an 
active “Friend of the Library”. 

Amber Norton  

Library Director 
director.hhpl@pris.ca 

hudsonshope.cmss.libraries.coop 
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“Davis was illiterate.  An amusing incident is told of an error he made at Hudson Hope on New Year’s, 
1892.  He was alone at his post there while his three companions were away on business.  A servant of the 
Hudson’s Bay Company brought him a note from the manager of the Hudson’s Bay post.  The company’s 
servant could not read, and it would never do for Davis to admit that he could not either.  With a great 
show of learning, Davis studied the note.  The only character in it which he could identify was the figure 
‘2.’ 
In that land on the lonely frontier letter-writing was a rare occurrence.  Consequently, thought Davis, if his 
friend had written him, it must be on a matter of grave importance.  Davis concluded that he was ill.  If he 
were ill, there was one unfailing remedy for illness and snake-bite.  So Davis went to his stock and 
wrapped up two bottles of his best whisky and sent them along to the Hudson’s Bay post with his condo-
lences, glad to be able to help even a rival when he was in need. 
When his companions returned Davis told them of their rival’s illness and showed them the note.  When he 
learned that the note was only a trivial New Year’s greeting with and invitation to supper he was indig-
nant.  To his partner’s chaffing he replied lamely: ‘It was that darned 2 set me wrong.” 

― J. G. MacGregor The Land of Twelve-Food Davis 
Leo Rutledge Reference Collection – For in library use only. 
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(c) 250-783-3019 

Locally Owned & Operated for 22 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

Fax: 250-783-9454 
w6ranch@gmail.com 

12802 Carter Street Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

 

(c) 250-320-9835 

 

Phone - 250-783-5507 or 250-783-5426  email - hardware@pris.ca 

 

YOUR SMALL TOWN STORE WITH BIG CITY BUYING POWER 
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Large Item Clean Up Week 

July 6-10 

Sign up by Thursday, July 2, 2015, which is the week prior.  
No late entries will be accepted. Sorry NO exceptions! 

As you can understand this must be planned; therefore, you must give us your 

name, civic address or location of item(s), telephone number and which item(s) 

you want picked up. A waiver will need to be signed to authorize the District to 

remove items. A sticker which is provided by the District must be put on the 

article to be removed. ALL ITEMS MUST BE LOCATED AT THE CURB! The 

District will not go onto private property. 

 

 

 

For more information call 783-9901 or come into the District Office at  

9904 Dudley Drive 8:30am—4:30pm, Monday to Friday 

 

250-783-9433 

Monday—Friday  

11:00 am—7:00 pm 
Closed 

Saturday & Sunday 
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FAMILIES IN MOTION REVIEW 
From February to June, Hudson’s Hope parents and children 
aged 0-7 had the amazing opportunity to participate in eight 
family fun events.  Events promoted healthy living by offer-
ing a variety of healthy snacks, and also promoted healthy 

play which a focus on early childhood development.   

Events also gave parents a chance to connect, share  
ideas, discuss concerns in a safe and fun environment.  
 
This program was made possible with the sponsorship and 
financial support of Families in Motion, Success by Six, Unit-
ed Way and Children’s First.  The input, support and part-

nership with the District of Hudson’s Hope was instrumental 
in shaping the success of this program.  Events included 
Rollin’ Around, Valentine Skate, St. Patrick’s Day, Swim-
ming, Easter Egg Hunt, Hike/Bike Event, Hudson’s Hope 
Public Library Open, and Park ‘n Paint. There was a grand 
total of 455 participants for all the events. Thanks for the 

support of many community groups for making this program 
a key in building a family-friendly sustainable community. 
 

 

Lots Happening at Beattie Park!! 

Everyday there is a new installation in Beattie Park. Have you seen the new 

picnic tables?... there will be a total of six and then other benches plus gar-

bage cans. This all available through a grant for the walking path through the 

park.  
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Mark your calendars!  Leah “Lollipop”  

is returning to Hudson’s Hope with her  

Monkey Business Gymnastics Camp! 
 

The camp will run from 

July 27th to July 31st! 
 

Registration is now open at the District Office. 

The Kinder Camp for 3-5 year olds/$175/9am-12pm 

**The Tumbling Camp for 6-12 year olds/$200/1 pm-4:30 pm—FULL 

Parent & Tot Camp for 1-3 year olds/$50/5 pm-5:45 pm 

Teen Acrobat Camp for 13 years & older/$TBD/7 pm-8 pm 

 

**If you are still interested in registering your child in the Tumbling 

Camp for 6-12 year olds there is a waiting list cur-

rently available. 

 

Please contact Becky Mercereau for more information  

at 250-783-9901 or by email at 

becky@hudsonshope.ca. 

 

School District 60 wants you to know… 
You are your child’s first teacher.  You can help your child grow strong roots for learning 
both in and out of school. 

Building with your child means … 
 
 
 

                   
 
 build with blocks, lego, sticks, or rocks to create structures and patterns 
 build together and talk about what you are building 
 create art 
 
Why? Building with your child helps your child to develop fine motor skills, math and sci-
ence knowledge and it encourages story telling and artistic expression.  To find out more 
information go to: 
www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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Hudson’s Hope Ski Association 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681 Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

 

Pieter Haagsman            www.pandlventuresltd.com           Jan Haagsman 
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

     H 250 783-5442                     H 250 783-9955

since 2000           ISN Compliant



The Bulletin                                                        12                                               July  2015 

Canada Sun Guide 
When you get a sunburn, the long-term effects of skin injured by the sun can be very serious. The more 
time young people spend unprotected in the sun, the higher their risk for developing skin cancer later in 
life. Dermatologists describe a burn as being the skin cells’ response to injury. Getting a tan also injures 
skin cells. When skin cells are damaged skin cancer can result from these irreparable cell mutations. 
 
Outdoor physical activity can be healthy, fun and safe if you remain protected. Follow the Canada Sun 
Guide, created by Canada Safety Council and other partners, to help Canadians combine sun safety with 
outdoor activities. 
 
Minimize Sun Exposure 

 Schedule outdoor physical activities when UV rays are at their weakest—before 11am and after 4pm, 
especially between the months of April and October. 

 Always keep children under the age of one out of the sun. 

 Remember that skin doesn't have to be hot to burn, so don’t be fooled by cloudy or overcast weath-
er. 

 Remember too that water, snow, sand and concrete can reflect 
and increase the sun’s burning rays. 

Seek and Create Shade 

 Seek natural shade from trees and buildings. 

 Plant trees in schoolyards and other play areas. 

 Use shade umbrellas, or create other forms of shade if natural 
shade is not possible. 

 Keep playpens, strollers and carriages in shaded areas. 
Cover Up 

 Cover children’s heads, necks and ears with a broad brimmed hat when outdoors. 

 Protect arms and legs with tightly woven, loose fitting, cotton clothing. 

 Children should wear a T-shirt over their bathing suit, and long shorts instead of short shorts. 

 Wear UVA/UVB protective sunglasses—children can wear them too. 
Use Sunscreen 

 Have children use a broad spectrum sunscreen (protects against both UVA and UVB rays) with an SPF 
of 15 or more. 

 Apply sunscreen generously before all outdoor physical activities such as swimming, skateboarding, 
biking or even walking. Remember to apply at least 20 minutes before sun exposure. Reapply often, 
as perspiration will reduce the effectiveness. 

 
For more Canada Sun Guide information please visit 
www.canadasafetycouncil.org 
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Knox-pro 
 

Restoration and design 

Serving HudSon’S Hope and area 
 

Complete Restoration Service 

Additions and Basement Renovations 

Project Management 

Design Services 

Kitchen and Bathroom Renovations 

Interior Painting and Decorating 

Tile Finishing 

All Woodwork Finishing and Cabinets 

Plumbing and Electrical Repairs 

Drywall Repairs and Finish 

Interior and Exterior Railings 
 

With More Than Twenty Years Experience 

I will Take Care of All Your Construction Needs 

From Building Permit to Finish 

 

For a Free Estimate  
 

Please Call Reg @ 250-806-0253 
regknox12@hotmail.com 
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SENIOR BUS TRIP to FORT ST. JOHN  
 

Monday, July 6th, 2015  Monday, October 5th, 2015 
Tuesday, August 4th, 2015  Monday, November 2nd, 2015 
Tuesday, September 8th, 2015  Monday, December 7th, 2015 

   Monday, December 21st, 2015 
 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-9901 no later than 3 pm the Friday prior to 

the trip to reserve a seat on the van.  
  

Leaves Silver Willows at 8:50 am and the  Sportsman’s at 9:00 am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual appointments, however the bus generally 

starts the return trip from Fort St. John by 3:30 pm. 

A District of Hudson’s Hope Special Event 
For more information, contact:  

Special Events, Coordinator Greta Goddard 
250-783-5338 or email: events@hudsonshope.ca 

10324 Gething Street 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

Mark Your 
Calendar 

 

 

Bag Week 
June 29-July 4 

$6 per bag 
There will be  new stock put out 

during bag week. 

*Store will be open Tuesday 

June 30 & Wednesday July 1* 

Hudson’s Hope 

Thrift Store 
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   NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
  

Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 
  

We Pride Ourselves On 
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
  
Dennis Beattie   or         Steve Fiarchuk 
C. 250-783-0952                      250-783-5339 
C. 250-262-1669         C. 250-261-1011 
  
Camp Phone: 778-373-6112 

  

NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
D-6 Caterpillar  
30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

LAND AND AIR  CARRIERS 
  

YOUR LOCAL CARRIER! 
 
  

Servicing Hudson’s Hope, Fort St. John, Dawson Creek and Chetwynd daily. 
  

We service our routes 5 days per week with weekends on request  
  

Departs Hudson’s Hope at 8:30 am daily.     
Returning through Chetwynd, arriving in Hudson’s Hope at approximately 5:00 pm. 

  

SAME DAY DELIVERY. 
  

Our business has been serving the Peace Region for the past 6 years,                                    
with excellent references.  

  

 Please contact us for a rate sheet and we would be happy to serve you! 
  

CELL #1: 250-794-7188   CELL #2- 250-794-7400 

WILLISTON LAKE SATTELITE: 604-629-5748 ONLINE: SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA  
 

THANK YOU!  

mailto:SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA
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Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Monday   7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursday   7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 

Arts & Cultural Society      1st Wednesday  7:00 pm 

Brownies and Sparks  Thursday  3:15 pm 

Business Association  1st Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  3rd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday  7:00 pm  

Historical Society  3rd Thursday   7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Library After School Club Wednesdays  3:30 pm 

Library Board Meeting  4th Monday  7:00 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays  10:30 am 

Lions Club   1st Thursday  7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday  1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

RTS Community Theatre  2nd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Ski Club@New Horizon’s   Last Thursday  7:00 pm 

 

 Seniors  
Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

J u l y  2 0 1 5  

Bag Day 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

Senior Bus 

Council 
Meeting 

Council 
Meeting 
—–————-——————GYMNASTICS CAMP WEEK ——–—-—————— 

              ————-—-BAG WEEK—–—— 

—–————-——————PLAYSCHOOL CAMP WEEK ——–—-—————— 

—–————-——————PLAYSCHOOL CAMP WEEK ——–—-—————— 

—–————-——————PLAYSCHOOL CAMP WEEK ——–—-—————— 

—–————-——————PLAYSCHOOL CAMP WEEK ——–—-—————— 
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Fit for Life   Monday and Thursday 9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                              As Scheduled 
Senior Craft Club    Every Tuesday  1:00 pm   

A u g u s t  2 0 1 5  

COUNTRY FLAVOURS CATERING 
WE HAVE THE EXPERIENCE TO MAKE YOUR EVENT  

WORRY FREE 
 

DEBBIE BEATTIE   

CELL 250-262-1669 

EMAIL OUTFITER@PRIS.CA    

 
 

 

BOX 339, HUDSON’S HOPE, BC 
VOC 1VO 

TAMMY FIARCHUK 

PHONE 250-783-5339 

CELL 250-261-1011 

EMAIL SHUNTER@PRIS.CA 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

Council 

Council 
Meeting 

                   —————PLAYSCHOOL CAMP WEEK ——–—-—————— 

—–————-——————PLAYSCHOOL CAMP WEEK ——–—-—————— 
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Thanks for a great season players, coaches and cheering section! 

Soccer would not be possible in Hudson’s Hope without the help of all our parent 

volunteers. Thanks everyone for your dedication and hard work! 

 

See you all next soccer season.  

 

Home Soccer Tournament Review 

Hudson’s Hope soccer fields were crowded on the 

weekend of June 6 to 7 with almost 400 soccer 

players from Hudson’s Hope, Chetwynd, Tumbler 

Ridge and Fort St. John battling for soccer  

supremacy! 

 

On Saturday June 6 there were 32 teams in the U6, U8, U10 and U12 age  

categories competing. Hudson’s Hope players showed a lot of hustle and team 

spirit as they passed, dribbled and shot on net to score a plethora of memorable 

goals. The weather was nearly perfect and smiles were seen on the faces of  

almost all the players, coaches and parents!  

 

On Sunday June 7 our Hudson’s Hope U15 team took to the field for games 

against Chetwynd and Tumbler Ridge. Hudson’s Hope did not have too much 

trouble toppling the Chetwynd and Tumbler Ridge teams so a combined Chet-TR 

team was created to give Hudson’s Hope some more competition. HH won that 

game 6-1 to top off an undefeated season. Great job players and Coach Rice! 

 

THANK-YOU TO : 

 Hudson’s Hope school for use of school facilities and BBQ’s 

 District of Hudson’s Hope for the much needed sun tent, picnic tables and 

garbage cans 

 Butler Ridge Energy Services Ltd. for donation of porta-potties 

 Hudson’s Hope Fire Dept for the BBQ and freezer 

 Ken Janzen for the donation of ride-on lawn mowers 

 All of our soccer parent volunteers who did a great job running concession 

and keeping the day rolling along 

A GREAT BIG THANK YOU! 
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Hudson’s Hope’s  

    210th Birthday   

11am– 4pm 

 Hudson’s Hope Pool Park 

 Free BBQ 

 Free Treats 

 Free Swim 

 Free Games 

 Free Tattoos 

 Free Prizes  

 Canadian Trivia Quizzes 

 Great Entertainment 

 Best dressed Canadian 

contest 

Come Celebrate   

& 
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June is Graduation Month.  More than 

any other single event, the high school 

graduation ceremony epitomizes what 

makes Hudson’s Hope a special place to 

live and raise a family.  Fifteen young 

people, many of whom started together 

in kindergarten, have built a bond they 

will carry with them for the rest of their 

lives.  It’s a special legacy not possible 

in the larger, less personal schools.  

We’re proud to know that our graduates 

who go out into the world are backed 

by a strong sense of community and 

belonging.  It’s what sets us apart and 

gives us our special identity. 

 

Graduation 2015 was wonderful.  Thank 

you, graduates, for making it so.  

 

BioBlitz 2015: 

During the last week of June, thirty-odd 

scientists from across western Canada 

descended on Hudson’s Hope and spent 

their time collecting and cataloguing 

animal and plant life in the Peace Val-

ley.  It was organized by the Biological 

Survey of Canada, (BSC), a not-for-

profit organization that helps coordinate 

scientific research across the country.  

For over 30 years, the BSC has been 

discovering, synthesizing, and sharing 

knowledge about Canada’s biological 

diversity.  It has produced 15 major 

books, numerous briefs, papers,  

newsletters, and workshops.   

 

Dr David Langor, president of the  

Biological Survey of Canada, said he 

expected some rare and perhaps  

previously un-described species of  

insects and plants would be found.  

What they found won’t be known for 

sometime, though, as specimens not 

readily recognized have to be taken 

back to the labs for examination under 

a microscope and identified through 

technical references.  

 

There was a good turnout for the 

Wednesday Open House.  Participants 

were able to talk to the scientists about 

their work and check out some of the 

species collected at stations set up 

around the Pearkes Center gym.  A 

presentation by Tom Long, a photogra-

pher who has spent years recording the 

unique features of Pink Mountain, 

rounded out the evening. Did you know 

that tourists and scientists travel all the 

way from Japan to see the rare  

sub-species of butterfly that lives only 

at the top of Pink Mountain?      

 

Natural Gas Development: 

Some of the natural gas companies 

have adopted a policy of requiring all 

workers, to live in camp rather than in 

nearby communities.  That applies to 

all workers, whether company  

employees or contractors.  It also  

applies to pipeline workers. One  

company has purchased the Pink  

Mountain Airport, which will make it 

easier to fly their employees in and out 

for their shift rotation.  These policies 

by-pass the local communities near the 

resource activity. 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council News
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Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

 

This is disappointing because it means 

that local people who have invested 

time and capital in anticipation of 

providing services for LNG develop-

ments have fewer opportunities.   I’ve 

written a letter regarding the issue and 

I encourage those affected to contact 

their MLA and MP.   

 

Lynx / Brenot Creek Water Update: 

Nobody wants to "own" the issue of 

heavy metal contamination that showed 

up last year in Lynx/Brenot Creeks.   

 

Background:  

Sept 10, 2014 - Hudson's Hope put out 

a PSA advising people not to use the 

water in Lynx Creek until further notice, 

due to a private test which showed  

levels of heavy metals above Canadian 

guidelines.  

 

Sept 18, 2014 - Northern Health put 

out a "Media Advisory" in which they 

advised people not to use the water 

from Brenot or Lynx Creek downstream 

of a slide which was the origin of the 

heavy metals.  

 

Winter 14/15 - I called the Ministries of 

Forest, Lands and Natural Resources 

(FLNRO) and Environment (MoE) to see 

what next steps were.  The answer,  

basically, is “none.”  They wrote and 

filed a report.  I got a report from the 

Oil & Gas Commission hydrologist who 

said the investigation was being led by 

Northern Health.  He suggested further 

testing should be done once the spring 

runoff was finished.   Northern Health 

say they have no budget to do further 

investigation.   

 

It appears that Hudson’s Hope is on its 

own.  There apparently has been more 

movement at the Brenot Creek slide 

since last fall and the soil from high on 

the bank is still being carried into the 

creek.   I’ve contacted the hydrologist 

who did sampling and testing for us 

from last year, to find out what the 

tests would be priorities.  Council then 

has a basis on which to consider where 

to go from here.   
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Police Report: 

 June 2015 
 

Over the last month, Hudson’s Hope RCMP Detachment responded to approximately 45 calls for service.  
 
Some incidents of note during the month are as follows: 
 
On May 29th, report of mischief at the local Hudson’s Hope landfill of two smashed panes of glass from 
the attendant shed. That was the second time someone had caused mischief that week as earlier the side 
window had been broken, a metal rod was pushed through the recycling trailer, and a pushed over porta 
potty. It was destructive and senseless damage.  
 
On May 30th, a third report of mischief at the Hudson's Hope landfill site that week. This time someone 
had pried the padlock latch off the door to the attendant shed and gone through the building . 
 
On May 31st, report of a single vehicle rollover on Highway #29 near Hudson's Hope and the s-curves near 
Lynx creek. BC Ambulance and Hudson's Hope Road Rescue were also dispatched. The vehicle was head-
ed northbound on Hwy #29 and failed to negotiate the sharp left turn, landing on the roof in the ditch. No 
serious injuries. 
 
On June 3rd, BC Ambulance requested assistance from the RCMP with an unconscious male found on the 
side of the road on Hwy #29 near Powell Road. The male was conscious on police arrival, but then lost 
consciousness again. Queries on the police system found he was a suspect for a serious crime within the 
previous 24 hours in Chetwynd. Chetwynd RCMP were advised of the findings and attended the Hospital 
to arrest on arrival, once he received medical treatment. 
 
On June 11th, Hudson's Hope RCMP were dispatched to a report of a female being crushed by a fallen tree 
in her tent at the approximate 17km marker on the Johnson Creek Forest Service Road. The subject had 
minor injuries and was treated by BC Ambulance and Hudson's Hope Fire rescue.  
 
On June 18th, a complainant dropped off a seismic explosive located when the company was digging a 
pipeline pathway in the Core Road area. Two members of the RCMP Explosives Disposal Unit, in the Low-
er Mainland, flew to Hudson’s Hope and successfully destroyed the seismic explosive with a controlled 
detonation. Hudson’s Hope RCMP advice the public to leave any suspected explosives in place and the 
RCMP will attend the area, versus having risk themselves or other public by trying to bring it to the de-
tachment which does not have the appropriate storage facilities for explosives.  
 
Back in April, a local complainant reported a large sword had been taken from an insecure deck storage 
area on MacDougal Street. The sword went missing sometime over the month of March. The sword was 
approximately 3 1/2 feet long, Masonic in style (knight), in a brown leather holder with a flap closure. The 
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handle was beige with scrolling and had a chain. The complainant requested this item be added to the 
Bulletin in hopes of its recovery.  
 
Traffic volumes continue to increase as the busy summer season approaches. Police will be conducting 
additional enforcement for speed, seatbelts, and distracted driving (cell phone use). Speeding fines start 
at $138 and go as high as $483, and anyone more than 45 km over the posted speed limit will have their 
vehicle impounded for 7 days, incurring tow and storage fees. Seatbelts and distracted driving fines are 
$167. 
 
Cst. Grant Bernier and his family are departing Hudson’s Hope after living and working in the community 
for the last 4 years. They will be greatly missed by the RCMP community as well as the Hudson’s Hope 
Community. The Bernier’s were heavily involved in the community, from the Rod and Gun Club, schools, 
DARE teacher, minor hockey, softball, band member, fundraisers, social butterfly, etc, etc, etc. They are 
leaving with good memories, and are wished the best in their new journey. Thank you for your years of 
service. 
 
Police are requesting that anyone having any information regarding any of the current investigations to 
contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP or Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. 
 
Cst. Mark Richardson, Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

 

September 27th, 2015 
 

10 MILE TRAIL RACE 
& 5 KM ROUTE 

 

 
 

Sponsored by: 
HOPE FOR 

HEALTH 
 

 
FACEBOOK PAGE: 
THAT DAM RUN 
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Swim Lessons Starting Monday July 6th, 2015 
Monday/Wed/Friday 
12:15-12:45 Salamander (3-5yrs) 
12:15-12:45 Crocodile/Whale (3-6yrs) 
12:45-1:15 Starfish/Duck (4-24 months) 
12:45-1:15 Sea Turtle (24-36 months) 
 
Swim Lessons Starting Monday July 13th—24th, 
2015 
Monday-Friday 
4:15-4:45 RCSK Level 1&2 
4:15-4:45 RCSK Level 3&4 
4:45-5:30 RCSK Level 6&7 
4:45-5:15 RCSK Level 5 
5:15-6:00 RCSK Level 8&9 
5:30-6:15 RCSK Level 10 

Swim Lessons Starting Monday June 29th—
July 10th, 2015 
4:15-5:00 RCSK Level 9&10 
4:15-4:45 RCSK Level 4&5 
5:00-5:30 RCSK Level 2&3 
4:45-5:30 RCSK Level 6&7 
5:00-6:15 RCSK Level 8 

Early-bird Swim    Monday to Friday        6:30—8:00 am 
Aquafit    Monday, Wednesday & Friday           9:00—9:45 am                                                                                      
                      Tuesday & Thursday       7:15—8:00 pm 
    Saturday & Sunday       12:00—12:45 pm 

Family Swim     Tuesday & Thursday        9:00 am—12:00 pm   
    Monday, Wednesday & Friday      11:00 am—12:00 pm 
    Saturday & Sunday       10:00—11:30 am 
Lap Swim   Monday, Wednesday & Friday       10:00—11:00 am  
    Saturday & Sunday        12:00—12:45 pm     
Public Swim   Monday to Friday       1:30 to 4:00 pm 
    Monday, Wednesday & Friday      6:15 to 7:45 pm 
    Tuesday & Thursday        6:15 to 7:15 pm   
    Saturday & Sunday       1:00—6:00 pm 
 

Swim Lessons    Monday, Wednesday & Friday       12:15—1:15 pm 
    Monday to Friday       4:00—6:15 pm 

Swimming Pool Schedule June 29—July 31 
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This home has been on the market for a while, 

however, it’s new to me! We have reduced the 

price to a fair market value. This 3 bdr 1.5 bath 

home has a double car garage, and a work-

shop. The 1 acre property is 

beautifully landscaped and there  

is a guest house with toilet and sink. 

Nicole Gilliss 

Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 

(250) 783-1076 

nicole@remaxaction.ca 

This home has 900 square feet upstairs and a 

full basement. 3 bedroom 1.5 bath. It features a 

fenced yard, central location, back alley access, 

drive thru driveway. It needs some paint and  

personal touches, but it is priced to sell. 

9805 Fredette Street 

$150,000.00 

10134 MacIntosh Crescent 

$275,000.00 

This beautiful 2500 square foot house has 3 

bedrooms 1 bath upstairs and 2 bedrooms 1 

bath + family room in basement. Hardwood 

floors upstairs and Oak kitchen cabinets. Base-

ment is finished and house has many recent up-

grades. Big fenced yard with 2 large decks. And 

it’s in a great family  

neighbourhood. 

9525 Mat Boe Ave 

$235,000.00 
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Hudson’s Hope Playschool 
PO Box 611, 10112 Macintosh Crescent, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0    250-783-5505 

Playschool Summer Camps 

Theme Dates/Time Ages/Instructor 

Pirates: A’hoy matey, let’s sail the salty seas 

together with games, crafts & activities!  

July 6-10th 

8:30 am—12:00 noon 

3-5 year olds 

Serena Matchett 

Little Scientist: Let’s explore the world of 
science with experiments, crafts & new  
adventures.  

July 13-17th 
8:30 am—12:00 noon 

3-5 year olds 
Serena Matchett 

Music Mania: Singing, dancing & music July 20-24th 
8:30 am—12:00 noon 

3-5 year olds 
Kristy Bruce 

Arty Pants: Art, painting, & colours July 27—31st 
12:30 pm—4:00 pm 

3-5 year olds 
Kristy Bruce 

Sport-tacular: Physical activities, team 
games, & sports 

July 6-10th 
12:30 pm—4:00 pm 

6-9 year olds 
Kristy Bruce 

Dino Days: Put on your archaeology hat & be 
ready for games, crafts & more! 

July 13-17th 
12:30 pm—4:00 pm 

6-9 year olds 
Kristy Bruce 

Mad Scientists: Hands-on exploration & ex-
perimentation in a fund, safe environment! 

July 20-24th 
12:30 pm—4:00 pm 

6-9 year olds 
Kristy Bruce 

Little Chefs:  Food, nutrition & health! July 27—31st 
8:30 am—12:00 noon 

6-9 year olds 
Kristy Bruce 

Outdoor Adventures: Outdoor skills, hiking & 
first aid! 

August 4—7th 
8:30 am—12:00 noon 

10-12 year olds 
Kristy Bruce 

Stars on Stage: Drama, drama, drama! August 10—14th 
8:30 am—12:00 noon 

10—12 year olds 
Kristy Bruce 

 

Each camp registration fee is $80.  Please note for Outdoor Adventure 
Camp the price will be $65 due short week. 
 

Registration forms and more details available on the playschool website 
http://hhplayschool.pris.ca or contact Becky Mercereau at 783-8260. 
 
Registration opens at 4:00 pm, June 5th at Tyler Schwartz     
house at 10109 Ellis Crescent.  Parents are encouraged to have 
the forms filled out in advance to assure their spots as camps fill 
up fast! 
 

Age of child as of December 31, 2015 
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Playschool Registration 

www.hhplayschool.pris.ca 

Provides a stimulat-

ing and enriching  

environment. 

Open Sept – June,  

ages 30 months to 5 

years. 

The only licensed 

childcare facility in 

Hudson’s Hope. 

Helps set your child 

up for Kindergarten 

success. 

Flexible drop-off/pick-

up times. 

Full day: $40*/day 

Half day: $25*/day 

*discount for board 

members (ask!) 

The Instructor & Facility Manager is Serena Matchett. 

 

Register by 12pm, Sunday July 4th for a chance to win discounted tuition! 

 

     Questions?  Please call Tyler Schwartz at 250 783-5699 or by email at  

    tschwart@pris.ca 
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The Hudson’s Hope Geo-Adventure is a series of geocaches hidden by  
community partners throughout the Hudson’s Hope Region.  Find the caches, complete the 

passport and receive prizes! 

 

 
What is Geocaching? 
Geocaching is a real-world, outdoor treasure hunting game using 
GPS-enabled devices. Participants navigate to a specific set of GPS 
coordinates and then attempt to find the geocache (container)  
hidden at that location. 
 

Get Started! 
1.Register for a FREE Basic Membership at www.geocaching.com. 
2.Use a GPS device and the clues provided on www.geocaching.com to search for  
   geocaches in the Hudson’s Hope region. 
3.Record your finds online and in the geocache log books that are located inside each  
   geocache. Some geocaches will contain tradable objects. If you remove something from    

   the cache, replace it with something of equal value. 
4.Hide the geocache exactly where you found it and move on to the next one. 
5.Collect the secret word from all caches listed on the passport and record them in your   
   passport. 
6.When complete, redeem the passport to claim a District of Hudson’s Hope geocoins. See  
   back page for details. *Limited to one geocoins per geocaching.com username while  
   quantities last. 

7.Share your experience with the geocaching community on www.geocaching.com! 
 
Once our geocoins have come back from minting we will distribute the passports 
that can be completed to win the coins and other great prizes.  We encourage 
everyone to still enjoy the new geocaches this summer!  
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Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 
Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

Feature Listings  

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 
Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is the 
single largest financial transaction  most of us 

make so make sure you’re comfortable with the 
realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estes corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 
www.lannatucker.com 

Check out this modest 2 bdrm home with a small den & wood stove for heat. Super cute 

property right on the Beryl Prairie Road just outside of Hudson's Hope with pavement all the 

way! Beautiful views through the backyard, as this land is owned, but more than likely will 

never be developed due to the ravine & neighbouring onto Crown Land. Sitting on 2 acres but 

you feel like the land is much larger with the untouched background. A detached workshop, 

and other outbuildings add storage, with a huge turn around driveway that allows you to pull 

right through .Own your own property for less than the price of bare land! 

4260 BERYL PRAIRIE  $89,900.00 

Completely renovated log home on just under 5 acres in the popular Beryl Prairie  
Subdivision. Mature trees, fenced, cross fenced & a creek running through. An oversized 
culvert & driveway to allow for large truck/trailers & equipment. This gorgeous home is  
practically brand new throughout, all new paint, trim, fixtures, a brand new kitchen with 
modern cabinets & soft close  drawers with loads of storage and plenty counter space! A 
new tub, tile  surround, low flush toilet & vanity in the bathroom. The metal roof was 
put on last year, so this home is turn-key & move in  ready for anyone serious about 

home ownership in beautiful Hudson's Hope. Home is heated with either forced air gas 
or wood furnace. 

21024 TOMPKINS ROAD $225,000.00 

Action Realty Inc 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Home of the HAWKS: Helpful, Appreciative, Willing, Kind and Supportive 

 
Congratulations to the Hudson's Hope Grad Class of 2015: 

Justin Brown, Yvonne Clarke, Darcy Haagsman, Hope Herrington, Sidney  
Hollen, Brandon Howard, Darrin Hurst, Kyle Jones, Parker MacDonald, Justin 
Marini, Cindy Martin, Ashtyn Noad, Joey Poirier, Tommy Stout, Cutter Taylor. 

 
These fine graduates have contributed a great deal to our school and our  
community during their time as students at Hudson's Hope Elementary-

Secondary School.  Thank you for helping to build a supportive culture at our 
school, and best of luck with your future endeavors! 
 
Norden the Magician visited our school again recently thanks to sponsorship from the  
Hudson's Hope Public Library.  Norden was very entertaining, and had our student body 
laughing throughout the entire performance.  A big thank you to the Hudson's Hope Public 
Library for making this event possible. 

 
Our "Principal's Work Ethics Honour Roll" trip was a great success.  Our students had a 
wonderful time swimming, surfing, climbing, golfing, "hanging out", and of course shopping. 
 
Our kids did wonderful at the District Track and Field Meet on June 5th.  All the students 

stuck around to cheer on the students in the running finals, and everyone showed good 

sportsmanship. A big thank you to all the teachers that trained our students and spent the 
time before and after school to prepare them!  What a fantastic job you did.  Also a big 
thank you to our parent volunteers! 
 
Keep in mind that the placements below are results for all students within each age group in 
our School District: 
 

Lucas Beam - Long Jump - 16th 
Brooklyn Richardson - Long Jump & Ball Throw - 10th. 
Charlie Kehl - 100m - 3rd.  Long Jump - 6th. 
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Leland Douglas - High Jump & Ball Throw - 9th. 
Nero Weder - 100m - 7th 
Tarron Stacey - Ball Throw - 11th. 
Isabella Gamboa - 60m - 16th 

Ginger Lucas Jarnagin - 60m - 8th, Long Jump - 9th. 
Xavier Beam - Long Jump - 3rd, Ball Throw - 10th. 
Pasco Weder - Long Jump - 10th. 
Davida Naisby - 60m - 8th, 100m - 9th. 
Sydne Douglas - 100m - 7th, High Jump - 3rd, Long Jump - 8th. 
Betty Martin - 200m - 11th. 

Henry Kehl - 100m - 11th, High Jump 2nd, Ball Throw - 12th. 

Dylan Beswick - 100m - 4th, High Jump - 4th, Long Jump - 5th. 
Wren Naisby - 100m - 2nd, High Jump - 7th, Long Jump - 2nd. 
Jayden Richardson - 100m - 9th, Long Jump - 8th. 
Bella Lucas Jarnagin - 100m - 18th. 
Cassidy Reschke - 100m - 10th. 
Wren Naisby, Sydne Douglas, Jayden Richardson, Cassidy Reschke - 4x100 relay - 3rd. 

 
Outstanding work H.A.W.K.S.!  Thank you again to Mr. Nichols, Mrs. Bach, Mrs. Reschke, 
Mrs. Kehl, and Mrs. Lucas. 
 
Student of the Week Awards: 
Zack Milliken, Samantha McKeown, Logan Koehn-King, Camden Quinn, Brooklyn Richardson, 
Annika Quibell, Nero Weder, Shawn Shepherd, Mohit Singh, Tarron Stacey, Max Meleschuk, 

Hadley Gillis, Sheigh Siemens, Taya Clarke, Keelin Kortzman, Leland Douglas, Charlie Kehl, 

Nora Meleschuk, Eva Schenk, Zoe Baxter, Penelope Mercereau, Jaylen Moraice-Budalich, Oro 
Weder, Taylor Rowe, Brynn Beswick, Julia Haagsman, Cache Greffard, Sarah Haagsman 
 
Recently a number of our students participated in an "Ignite Our Spirits" Event in Fort St. 
John.  Congratulations to Katie Wocton, Cole Norton, Mercede Maas, Celina Fequet, and Sky-
ler Paice for being brave enough to present their skills in front of a very large audience.  If 

you'd like to see our students in action, check out this link:   
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VSfahxpmc0Q 
 
Finally I would just like to thank the staff, students, and parents of HHESS for a fantastic 
school year.  By working together, and enjoying wonderful community partnerships, we have 

been able to enjoy so many successes throughout the 2014-2015 school year.  Our school 
has an extremely strong cultural foundation that many other schools are looking towards as 

exemplars for their own models.  Thank you so much to everyone for working so hard to 
make our school such a successful and enjoyable place to work, learn, and discover.   

        Enjoy the summer! 
 
 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VSfahxpmc0Q
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Church Directory 

Peace Valley  Community Church 
10122 Beattie Drive 

783-9484 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:00 am 

 St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
9500 Beattie Drive 

783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

 
 June 7th with Reverend Lavallee 
 June 14th with Pastor Peck 
 June 28th with Reverend Kebede  

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
9702 Beattie Drive 

783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 

 

Pastor Tim Viers 
  

Hudson's Hope Bible Fellowship is now     
formally associated with the Fellowship   

Baptist Church (Pacific District). 
www.febpacific.ca 

 

Sunday School for all ages 9:30 am 
 

Hudson's Hope Bible Fellowship Sunday school will be 
taking a summer break with our last Sunday being June 
21st until September. Our regular services will continue 
at 11 am throughout the summer. 

 

Come Join Us To Refresh Your Spirit 
 

 

Beltane Day spa would like to welcome  

our new nail technician—Brittney Hall 
She is now taking new clients for manicures, gel nails and waxing. 

Call to book your appointments today 250-793-2301 or 250-783-3311 

 

Located in the loft at the Pearkes Center Open Monday-Saturday 

http://www.febpacific.ca
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary Secondary School..783-9994 
 
Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge …….………….….   250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service ............................... .250-788-2407 
 

 

Library ………………………………………………..………...783-9414 
Monday & Tuesday .......................................... 12 - 5 pm 
Wednesday....................................................... 12 - 7 pm 
Thursday ........................................................... 10 - 5 pm 
Friday ................................................................ 12 - 6 pm 
Saturday & Sunday ................................................ Closed 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……...… 783-5230 

Hours: Tuesday - Saturday  10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 – 2. Closed: Mondays 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..….783-5735  
Open Monday to Friday                              9 am—4:30 pm 
Fax: ................................................................... 783-5770 
E-mail:…………………………………………..hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………..…………..783-9434 
 
Playschool……………………………………………………..783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………..hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 
Post Office………………………………………….………….783-5302 
Open Monday to Friday   8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch        12 noon to 1 pm 
Open Saturday   9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ...................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights  ....................................   ..... 783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop……………………………………………….…....783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday ........................... 1 pm to 4 pm 
Bag Day……...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
Closed the Tuesday after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station………………………………………..…...783-5608 
Open:  Wednesday – Sunday ..................... 11 am – 7 pm 
Closed :   Monday & Tuesdays  

Ambulance / Fire / R.C.M.P.                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….…...783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901.   Rental contract and payment can be 
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen Cassie @   ............ 783-1327  
 

District  
Monday to Friday 8:30 - 4:30; Closed Holidays 
District Office    Fax: 783-5741 ……...………..……  783-9901 
Arena  (Scheduled hours- Seasonal) ................. 783-5563 
Animal Control Officer ...................................... 783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - Seasonal) ......... 783-9154 
Special Events (Greta Goddard)………………..…. .783-5338 
Swimming Pool (Seasonal) ...............................  783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP .................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North ............................ 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ................. 1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf ............................... 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information ............................... 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information ........................... 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..……...783-9991 
Fax:  .................................................................. .783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Hours of operation    ............................. Monday – Friday 
Open ...............................................    9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Closed     ..........................................  12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
BC Nurse Line ………. ............................... ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ... …………………………………...783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line …………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll free        1-800-550-4997 
Web: www.drivebc.ca 
 
OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency …..…….. 1-800-663-3456 
 
To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at  ........................................................... 310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


